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Mr. Chair,  
 
1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on agenda 
item 140: Programme Budget for 2020: Status of Implementation of the 
Information and Communications Technology Strategy for the United Nations.  
 
2. The Group thanks Mr. Kay Scheller, Chair of the Board of Auditors and Mr. 
Abdallah Bachar Bong, Chair of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and 
Budgetary Questions for introducing their related reports.  
 
Mr. Chair, 
 
3. The five years for the implementation of the ICT strategy in the United Nations 
ended on 10 February 2020. The Group of 77 and China continues to appreciate 
the importance of information and communications technology (ICT) in 
strengthening oversight and accountability within the Organization, especially in 
the context of ongoing reform initiatives.  
 
4. The Group also continues to recognize the important role played by ICT in 





the implementation of the Strategy. 
 
13. In being consistent with this demonstrated commitment, the Group wishes to 
assure you of its readiness to engage constructively on this agenda item.  


